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LOS ANGELES: Millions of Americans could find
themselves homeless starting today when a nationwide
ban on evictions expires, even as billions in govern-
ment funds meant to help them go untapped. The wave
of evictions would come as the fast-spreading Delta
variant has taken hold in the country and rental hous-
ing is in high demand in the hot real estate market.

US President Joe Biden on Thursday urged
Congress to extend the 11-month-old eviction morato-
rium, after a recent Supreme Court ruling meant the
White House could not extend the measure through
September as intended. Democratic leaders in
Congress were pushing for an extension, but it was
unclear if they had the votes, even among moderates in
their own party, to prevent the ban from expiring.
Efforts stalled on Friday in the House after a move to
pass the extension was unsuccessful, with House
Speaker Nancy Pelosi saying in a statement, that “not a
single Republican would support this measure.”

The day before, she had said called the extension “a
moral imperative.” She also called on governors and
local officials “to take whatever steps are necessary to
distribute the rental assistance that Congress already
allocated.” Unlike other pandemic-related aid that was
distributed from Washington, such as stimulus checks,
it was states, counties and cities that were responsible
for building programs from the ground up to dole out
assistance earmarked for renters. The Treasury
Department said that as of June, only $3 billion in aid
had reached households out of the $25 billion sent to
states and localities in early February, less than three
weeks after Biden took office.

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
(CDC) ordered the eviction moratorium in September
2020, as the world’s largest economy lost over 20 mil-
lion jobs amid the pandemic shutdowns. The CDC

feared increasing homelessness would boost coron-
avirus infections. Although more than half of those lost
jobs were recovered as businesses were able to
reopen, many families still have not caught up on
missed rent payments.

The Census Bureau’s latest Household Pulse survey
through the first week of July showed that of 51 million
renters surveyed, 7.4 million were behind on their rent
and nearly half of those said they were at risk of being

evicted in the next two months. 

Where is the help? 
Through the end of June, only about 450,000

households had received aid through the Emergency
Rental Assistance program, and some states and local-
ities have yet to pay out any funds, according to
Treasury data. The Treasury launched a campaign this
week to spread the word about the program and help

authorities get their systems up and running, modeling
those in Virginia and Houston, which have been suc-
cessful in helping struggling families.

Immediately after taking over, the Biden administra-
tion had eased paperwork and eligibility requirements
for the program, but the Treasury says management
remains in the hands of state and local officials.

The White House also shifted responsibility to
states. Biden said “there can be no excuse for any state
or locality not accelerating funds to landlords and ten-
ants that have been hurt during this pandemic.” “Every
state and local government must get these funds out to
ensure we prevent every eviction we can,” he said in a
statement Friday.

And while the White House cannot act, there is
nothing preventing state and local authorities from
instituting their own protections, Biden added. 

‘Pulling out all the stops’ 
Pelosi called the delays an unjust “bureaucratic sit-

uation.” California Democrat Maxine Waters, chair of
the House Financial Services Committee, introduced
the bill to extend the prohibition of evictions.

“I’m pulling out all the stops right now,” she tweet-
ed Friday. But some Democrats oppose the move, and
a congressional source confirmed to AFP that several
were planning to leave town rather than participate in
a vote, making it hard for the party to use their slim
majority to push through a bill. A handful of states and
Washington, DC have imposed their own temporary
eviction protections, and the White House also asked
government departments involved in housing to extend
eviction bans for federally-insured properties they
control. Another $21.5 billion is available in a second
round of funding, but it will not go out until the first
tranche is spent. — AFP

Millions of Americans at risk of 
losing homes as virus cases spike

Rental housing is in high demand in the hot real estate market

LOS ANGELES: A man walks along a street in a neighborhood of single family homes in Los Angeles, California
yesterday, a day before a nationwide ban on evictions due to the Coronavirus pandemic since 2020 is set to
expire. — AFP

Deliveroo eyes 
leaving Spain as 
riders become staff
MADRID: Deliveroo’s trademark green rucksacks
may soon disappear from Spanish streets after food
delivery firm said it was considering leaving that mar-
ket where its riders will soon be recognized as staff.
“Deliveroo is intending to consult with its employees
over ending its operations in Spain,” the app-driven
food delivery firm said in a statement just two weeks
before a deadline for compliance with a key labor law
reform.

In mid-May, Spain became the first country within
the European Union to approve legislation that recog-
nizes delivery riders working for firms such as
Deliveroo or UberEats as staff. It is the first European
legislation that explicitly regulates the status of deliv-
ery workers, who get around on bikes and motorcycles
and whose numbers have exploded in recent years,
despite precarious working conditions. Under terms of
the reform, companies must treat their riders as staff
and pay contributions so they can receive social bene-
fits, with firms given three months to comply. The
deadline expires on August 12. Although the reform
would have an effect, Deliveroo said it was “not the
reason why it considered” leaving the Spanish market,
which was for “purely economic reasons”, a company
spokesman told AFP.

Deliveroo, he insisted, had “the financial capacity to
take on the riders it works with” but had made clear
from the start that the rider law was “not compatible
with current market and working conditions”.

‘A clear message’ 
But the Riders X Rights union, which has been at

the forefront of the struggle for riders’ rights, said it
was clear the labor reform was behind the decision.
“The message is clear: if they have to comply with
labor legislation it is not in their interest to continue
operating here,” the union tweeted. In Spain, as in oth-
er countries, the riders have repeatedly denounced
their precarious working conditions, taking legal
action to demand recognition as salaried staff, which
would guarantee them benefits such as paid holidays

and sick leave.
The legislative changes which were pushed through

by the left-wing government of Prime Minister Pedro
Sanchez came after a Supreme Court ruling last year
that there was a “working relationship” between riders
and Barcelona-based food delivery app Glovo.

‘Huge investment needed’ 
Deliveroo operates in 12 markets around the world

and said the vast majority of its gross transaction value
(GVT) — or revenues-came from countries in which it
ranked first or second. But in the first half of 2021,
Spain had only accounted for “less than 2.0 percent”
of its global revenues. “Achieving and maintaining a
top-tier market position in Spain would require a very
high level of investment with very uncertain potential
long-term returns,” Deliveroo said. Pulling out would
allow the company to “focus investment and resources
on the other markets”. The company said it would
begin consulting with both staff and riders in early
September which would last around a month following
which it would issue its final decision.

Earlier this year, Deliveroo, Stuart, Glovo and
UberEats warned that such “forced labor... endangers
a sector that contributes 700 million euros to Spain’s
GDP”. — AFP

Eurozone economy 
rebounds as 
restrictions recede
FRANKFURT: The eurozone economy rebounded by
a strong two percent in the second quarter, according
to official data released on Friday, as reopened busi-
nesses lifted activity out of the pandemic doldrums.
The expansion in Europe was stronger than in the
United States, where the economy grew by 1.6 percent
compared to the previous quarter and China, which
saw a 1.3 percent expansion in the period.

Some of the biggest rates of growth were seen in
Italy and Spain, the countries’ worst hit by the first
wave of the COVID-19 crisis. Portugal posted a stellar
increase of 4.9 percent. “The eurozone economy con-
tinues to perform like a diesel engine: it takes a while
to get going but don’t underestimate it once it’s picked
up steam,” said Bert Colijn, Senior Economist at ING
bank. Growth in Germany, the EU’s biggest economy,
however disappointed at 1.5 percent while France
renewed with solid growth after a period of stagnation
in the winter. As an automaking powerhouse,
“Germany suffers much more severely from interna-
tional shortages, because it is much more dependent
on imported inputs from Southeast Asia, from China,”

said Selin Ozyurt, economist at credit insurance firm
Euler Hermes.

Delta worries 
The 19 countries that use the euro are still trying to

catch up the ground lost during the COVID-19 pan-
demic in which its economy suffered the most in the
developed world. “Germany should reach that bench-
mark in the second half of the year, but we don’t
expect the southern economies to do so until well into
2022,” warned Andrew Kenningham, Chief Economist
at Capital Economics. All eyes are now on whether the
momentum can hold, with the Delta variant of the virus
seeing countries consider new orders to limit activity
that could put a brake on the economy’s growth
dynamic.

Eurostat, the EU’s official data agency, also said
that inflation rose to 2.2 percent, above the European
Central Bank’s target of near, but below, two percent.
Higher consumer prices, brought on by energy costs
and clogged supply chains, are becoming a political
hot potato. Influential voices from Germany are calling
for the ECB to cool the economy by tapering down its
historic levels of stimulus, but the central bank has
made it clear that money taps will keep flowing.

These must remain as long as the pandemic contin-
ues “to cast a shadow”, ECB chief Christine Lagarde
said last week. In a big release of data before the sum-
mer break, Eurostat said unemployment in June fell to
7.7 percent in the 19-country eurozone, 0.3 percent-
age points lower than a month earlier.—AP

EU banks can weather 
‘harsh’ crises but 
with big losses
BRUSSELS: European banks can weather a severe
economic crisis with a sharp drop in their financial
reserves, according to results from an extensive stress
test published on Friday. In the worst-case scenario,
described as “very severe” and covering a period of
three years, the European banking sector would suffer
a capital loss of 265 billion euros ($314 billion) by
2023, the European Banking Authority said in a state-
ment. While erosion of core capital-which regulators
use to gauge a bank’s financial soundness-was within
acceptable limits, shareholders in major lenders
including PNB Paribas and Deutsche Bank would be
looking at big losses, driven by bad loans.

“The assumptions made were unbelievably harsh,”
grumbled one bank boss, who declined to be identi-
fied. “This test has a somewhat artificial side, where
we pretend, for example, that in a 100-year crisis we
would continue to extend credit as if nothing had
happened.”

The worst-case scenario imagines starting from an
already weak economic environment in 2020 and is
based on an extended pandemic, a strong drop in con-
fidence and prolonged low-interest rate environment.
The modelling predicts a fall in the European Union’s
gross domestic product of more than 3 percent over
three years, with the economy shrinking in all coun-
tries. Following such a shock, the average “tier one”
capital ratio, a key indicator of financial soundness,
would fall from about 15 percent to around 10 percent,
a level generally considered acceptable by supervisors
after three years of stress.

Capital erosion 
The test, conducted jointly with the European

Central Bank, was based on a sample of 50 banks rep-

resenting 70 percent of the bloc’s total banking assets.
Twenty of the 50 banks would have seen core capital
fall below 10 percent at the end of the three years,
according to the test.

The Italian bank Monte dei Paschi di Siena, which
has been in difficulty for a long time and is in the

process of being taken over by UniCredit, would even
be facing negative capital of -0.10 percent. Moreover,
some banks would have suffered very heavy losses by
the end of 2021: BNP Paribas, 11 billion euros;
Deutsche Bank, more than 10 billion euros; and Spain’s
Santander, more than 5 billion.

But in general, European institutions are proving to
be “robust” and “have generally passed the test well”,
ECB Vice-President Luis De Guindos said in an inter-
view with the German daily Handelsblatt published on
Friday. The test revealed deterioration of capital would
be more marked among institutions with little interna-
tional diversification and for those with lower interest
income, said the European Banking Authority. As in
previous tests, bad loans accounted for the bulk of the
capital deterioration. The heaviest losses were predict-
ed in France, followed by Germany and Italy.

The scenario examined would also result in a signif-
icant decrease in profits, driven by the lower interest
income banks make from lending. Initially planned for
2020, this test was postponed to 2021 because of the
global pandemic. — AFP


